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Resolution – Expression of Sympathy - John James Zipay 

WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to 

learn of the passing of John Zipay, former Director, Development and Design, who passed away 

on March 31, 2023. 

AND WHEREAS John was the beloved husband and best friend of his wife Pamela and father 

to his children Shawn (Namira), Katherine (Steven), James (Laura) and grandfather to Henry, 

Serenity, Ron, Gabriel, Noelia, Adeline, Sienna and Nathaniel as well as John’s brother Brian 

(Diane).  

AND WHEREAS John worked for the City of Mississauga from February 1989 to February 2004 

as the Director, Development and Design in the Planning and Building Department and retired 

as the Commissioner of Planning for the City of Vaughan in 2011. 

AND WHEREAS he will be remembered as a mentor and friend to many in the planning and 

development field.  

AND WHEREAS John always had a smile on his face and enjoyed spending his time with his 

family enjoying fishing, hunting, swimming, playing darts, going to the cottage, celebrating 

holidays, golf and travelling. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the 

Mayor, Members of Council and staff of the City of Mississauga to the Zipay family. 

 

 

 


